
PERMANENT 
--. MISSION 

OF AUSTRIA 
TO THE UNITED 
NA 10 S IN NEW YORK 

Check against delivery 

70th Session 

of the General Assembly 

Sixth Committee 

Agenda Item 83 

Report of the International Law Commission 

on the Work of its 67th Session 

Cluster 1: Chapters I-m, XII, IV & V (Introduction, Summary, Specific 

issues for comments; Other decisions and conclusions; The Most­

Favoured-Nation clause; Protection of the atmosphere) 

Statement by 

Ambassador Helmut Tichy 

New York, 2 November 2015 





As to guideline 1 on the use of terms, it is to be asked why the definition of "atmospheric 
pollution" limits the scope of the guidelines only to transboundary effects of atmospheric 
pollution. In the atmosphere, every pollution inevitably has transboundary effects. Thus, the 
qualification of "transboundary" is certainly redundant. It also complicates the matter since 
using that qualification any assertion of pollution would first require proof of its 
transboundary effects. For this reason, my delegation favours a deletion of this redundant 
qualification. 

We also question whether it was appropriate to delete, in the same definition contained in 
guideline 1, "energy" from the factors causing pollution, in view of the fact that the United 
Nations Law of the Sea Convention, in its Article 1 (1)(4), explicitly refers to energy as a cause 
of pollution. We don't see the reason for the difference between these two definitions. 
Although we note that the commentary on this guideline refers to energy among the 
substances causing atmospheric pollution, for the sake of clarity it would be better to include 
energy also in the definition of "atmospheric pollution" itself. 

Paragraph 4 of guideline 2 on the scope of the guidelines refers to the status of airspace 
under international law. However, since airspace is under the complete and exclusive 
sovereignty of the relevant state, its status is governed not only by international, but also by 
national law. Therefore, it should also be clarified in the guidelines that they do not affect the 
national legal regulation of the airspace. Accordingly we propose to reformulate this phrase, 
so that instead of saying that it does not affect the "status of airspace under international 
law" it would say that it does not affect "the legal status of the airspace". In connection with 
this paragraph 4 of guideline 2, I would also like to agree with the statement contained in the 
commentary that the question of the delimitation between airspace and outer space has 
been under discussion in the Legal Subcommittee of the Outer Space Committee for a long 
time, and that, therefore, there is no need to discuss it in the present context. 


